S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 20th November 2017 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr P Bland (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mr K Reynolds, Mr M Narborough, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies:  Mrs D Gotts, Mr S Scales, Mr S Wells, and Mr A Evans
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 6th November 2017:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Bland, seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the Public: None present  
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

17/02058/F
Land between 102 and 116 Nursery Lane, South Wootton.

Variation of condition 2 of planning permission 16/01937/FM - Residential development of 26 dwellings with public open space and visitors car park: To re-site plots 22, 23, 26 and 19, 20 and 21 due to location of rising water mains  
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
Foul Drainage proposals for the 9 acre field site:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that she had received two emails over the last few days regarding the foul drainage at the 9 acre field site.

She said that one email had been received from Neil Griffiths at Hopkins Homes and the other from Michael Walsh at the Borough Council.
She explained that the developer’s original plan was to connect to foul drainage in the highway in Nursery Lane. However, said that an alternative foul drain has been located in Wootton Park near to the Pavilion. 
She added that the developers have seen this connection as a less disruptive option than the Highway originally proposed.

Mrs Cornwell circulated various maps and plans of the site indicating the new preferred foul drainage connection point.

After looking at the plans and discussion Members agreed that the foul drainage connection point near to the pavilion at Wootton Park would be a more suitable point as it would cause less disruption to residents using Nursery Lane. 

Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should support the use of the alternative foul drain, located in Wootton Park near to the Pavilion; this was seconded by Mr Reynolds with all members in favour.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she would contact Neil Griffiths at Hopkins Homes and Michael Walsh at the Borough Council to inform them of the decision.
17/02098/F
18 The Birches, South Wootton

Proposed Single Storey Rear and Side Extension to Dwelling  
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
17/02046/F

Willow Lodge, 23 St Mary’s Close, South Wootton

Single Storey Side Extension
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
17/01267/F - Rising Fields 40 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton:  Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the Planning Application for 40 Castle Rising Road and informed members that the Planning Officer had made specific comments regarding the proposed boundary wall.

Mrs Cornwell read out the comments from the Planning Officers Report:
Revised plans were requested to reduce the height of the proposed boundary wall to 1 metre at the front and 1.5 metres to the side of the house which is considered to be acceptable and not harm the open character of the location. 
6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 

Street Naming – New Development between 102 and 116 Nursery Lane, South Wootton:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that the Borough Council have now begun a Consultation Phase on the two new road names (Sandbach Road and Leonard Close) at the site. 

She said that comments can be made up to 6th December 2017, and if no objections are made, the new street names will be authorised. 
Street Lighting: Mr Reynolds reported that a stretch of street lights on the left hand side of the carriageway on the A149 from the new Jubilee Roundabout to the Hardwick Road Roundabout are not working. 
Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she would get these reported to NCC Street Lighting.

Avon Road Cycle path:  Mr Narborough reported that when he was out walking recently he had noticed that the lighting at the top of the Cycle path near to Avon Road was insufficient and was particularly dark at night time.

Members agreed that they would look at the matter prior to the next meeting.
Electric Vehicles Charging Point:  Mr Bland spoke regarding the increasing number of Electric Vehicles and suggested that an Electrical Charging point could be located at the Village Hall Car Park.
He said that both Norfolk County Council and the Borough Council are having these Electrical Charging Points installed and said that currently this can be done at no charge to the Parish Council.

Mr Bland stated that he would provide Members with some information regarding the idea prior to the next meeting.

Mr Reynolds suggested that another convenient location could be at the ASDA Car Park.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.30pm.

 7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 4th December 2017, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
4th December 2017
       
  

                                      Chairman
